
 

Celebration of Eucharist 
Saturday Vigil ............................... 4:00 pm 
Sunday……….……..9:00 am & 11:00 am 

Monday & Thursday ..................... 6:30 pm 
Tuesday & Friday ......................... 8:15 am 
Holy Day..... 8:15 am, 12:00pm & 6:30 pm 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
First Friday .................... 9:00 am−4:00 pm 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Saturday ........................................ 3:00 pm 

 

Rosary  
is prayed after the Tuesday and Friday 

morning Masses. 
 

Marriage 
Arrangements are to be made at least six 

months in advance.  Please call  
Fr. Sal at the Parish Office. 

 

Baptisms 
Expectant parents are to attend a Baptism 

Class prior to making Baptismal 
arrangements. 

 

140 RICHMOND ROAD 

EUCLID, OHIO 44143 
 

Website: www.saintjohnofthecross.org 

Parish Office: 216-289-0770  

Parish Staff 
Rev. Salvatore M. Ruggeri .................................................... Pastor 

Rev. Timothy Buyansky, OSB .................................... Weekend Assistant 

Rev. Edward E. Mehok ............................................... Weekend Assistant 

Rev. Mr. Charles Doerpers ............................................................ Deacon 

Martha Dodd ......................................... Principal for Student Success at 

 Ss. Robert and William School 

Kate Fraser………………………………………………..Youth Minister 

Ben Koval….………………….……………Director of Music & Liturgy 

Kay Magri.. ................................................................. Business Manager 

 
 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday−Friday ............................................................. 8:00 am−4:00 pm 

Saturday......................................................................... 9:00 am−1:00 pm 
 

Parish Membership 
All are welcome! 

Please register at the Parish Office. 
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Sunday:  Is 7:10-14/Ps 24/Rom 1:1-7 
  Mt 1:18-24 
Monday:  Jgs 13:2-7, 24-25a/Ps 71/Lk 1:5-25 
Tuesday:  Is 7:10-14/Ps 24/Lk 1:26-38 
Wednesday:  Sg 2:8-14 or Zep 3:14-18a/Ps 33 
  Lk 1:39-45 
Thursday:  1 Sm 1:24-28/1 Sm 2/Lk 1:46-56 
Friday:  Mal 3:1-4, 23-24/Ps 25/Lk 1:57-66 
Saturday: Morning:  
  2 Sm 7:1-5, 8b-12, 14a, 16 
  Ps 89/Lk 1:67-79 
Next Sunday: Vigil: Is 62:1-5/Ps 89/Acts 13:16-17,  
  22-25/Mt 1:1-25 or 1:18-25 
Night:   Is 9:1-6/Ps 96/Ti 2:11-14/Lk 2:1-14 
Dawn:   Is 62:11-12/Ps 97/Ti 3:4-7/Lk 2:15-20 
Day:   Is 52:7-10/Ps 98/Heb 1:1-6 
  Jn 1:1-18 or 1:1-5, 9-14 
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FAMILY PERSPECTIVES  
 

Without the angel’s intervention, a confused and 
hurt Joseph was planning to quietly divorce Mary. 
Those people who come into our lives at times of 
confusion and help us find our way are truly angels 
to us, like Joseph, we need to listen to them,  
frequently those angels are in our own homes.  

 
THE NATIVITY OF THE LORD 

 
Vigil MassesðSaturday, December 24th 

4:00pm (Childrenôs) 
6:30pm  and 10:00pm  

 
Mass on Christmas DayðSunday,  

December 25th 
  9:00am only 

 
Solemnity of Mary, the Holy Mother of God 

Holy Day of Obligation 
Vigil MassðSaturday, December 31st 

4:00pm 
 

Sunday, January 1st 
 9:00am and 11:00am 

The angel said to them,  

 

"Do not be afraid;  

for behold, I proclaim  

to you good news  

of great joy that  

will be for all the people.  

For today in the  

city of David  

a savior has been born  

for you who is  

Christ and Lord.  

And this will be  

a sign for you:  

you will find an infant  

wrapped in swaddling clothes  

and lying in a manger." 
 -Lk 2:10-12  

 
 
 
OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHIES TO THE  

FAMILIES OF: 

James Kriz 

Italo Pinto 

MAY THEY KNOW THE PEACE AND COMFORT 
OF GODôS LOVE AND FIND STRENGTH IN THE 

SUPPORT OF FAMILY AND OUR  
PARISH COMMUNITY. 



REMEMBER TO PRAY FOR THE SICK  
AND THEIR CAREGIVERS... 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 

COUNTERS 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Counters for Tuesday, Dec. 27th……….....”D” Team 

MONDAY   Late Advent Weekday       DEC. 19  
   6:30 p.m.  Juliana Poderzai 
 
TUESDAY   Late Advent Weekday       DEC. 20          
   8:15 a.m.  Robert Kravos 

 
WEDNESDAY  Late Advent Weekday       DEC. 21   
   
THURSDAY  Late Advent Weekday       DEC. 22    
  6:30 p.m.   Chuck Pophal 
  
FRIDAY  Late Advent Weekday       DEC. 23                                             
  8:15 a.m.  Vincent Veneziano 
           
SATURDAY Late Advent Weekday       DEC. 24    
   4:00 p.m. SJOC Parish Family 
   6:30 p.m. SJOC Parish Family 
 10:00 p.m. SJOC Parish Family 

 
SUNDAY   The Nativity of the Lord   DEC. 25  
   9:00 a.m.    SJOC Parish Family 
  

Richmond Hts. Hospital-Wed. Dec. 21st…….Marilyn 
Grande Pointe-Sunday, Dec. 25th…………………… 
…………………………………..Chris and Dawnmarie 

MINISTERS SCHEDULE —DECEMBER 24-25, 2016 

MASS PRESIDER GREETERS LECTOR 1 LECTOR 2 EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS SERVERS 

Sat.  
4:00pm 

Fr. Sal      

Sat. 
6:30pm 

Fr. Mehok      

Sat. 
10:00pm 

Fr. Sal      

Sun. 
9:00am 

Fr. Timothy      

Beverley Argento, Ann Barni, Trovatore Briganti, 
Jane DePalma, David & Barbara DeProspero,  
Deacon Charles Doerpers, Lillian Dolenc,  
Steve Dreyer, Constance Durrah, Mary Frain,  

Ann Grossman, Joe Hocevar, Marlene Hoageson, 
Andrew Jarm, Doris Kowalski, Evelyn Kublin,  
Lucille Kucharski, Daniel Latessa, Joan Latessa, 
Marie Lipold, Joe Matejka, Ronald Maxey,  
Linda Moore, Joe Pastore, Anna Pepock,  

Joan Raddell, Martha Rymer, Carole Smigelski, 
Frank Somrack, John Tarmann, John Tousel,  

Marcie Vanek, and Debbie Williams 
 

Please remember our elderly  
and homebound as well. 

Please notify the Parish Office when a name 
can be removed from this list. 
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ATTENTION LITURGICAL MINISTERS:  It is time 
to prepare the next Liturgical Minister’s Sched-
ule.  The schedule will begin in February, 2017 to 
the end of May.  If you have any special requests or 
would like to make changes in Mass times at which 
you serve etc. Please contact Ben at the parish of-
fice or by email bkoval@saintjohnofthecross.org. by  
January 16, 2017.   Thank You. 

SPECIAL 
CHRISTMAS SCHEDULE 

mailto:lradey@saintjohnofthecross.org
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 NEWS AT ST. JOHN OF THE CROSS     

Our Mission 
 

We are the Catholic Community of 
St. John of the Cross, established in 2009.  
Uniting the people of God as one family,  
we are rooted in, and empowered by, our  

sacramental life  and Eucharistic celebrations. 
Living as disciples of Jesus Christ,  

we recognize our God given potential and  
challenge one another to share our giftedness,  

embrace our diversity, and engage in  
social outreach, service and education. 

 In doing so, we seek to extend the reign of God  
in Euclid and the wider community. 

CARING COOKS MINISTRY: Are 
you or your family enduring an ill-
ness, recovering from surgery or an-
other emergency? The “Caring 
Cooks” can help.  On a short-term 
basis, the Caring Cooks will provide 

meals during a difficult time.  Call the Parish Office 
for further information.  If interested in joining this 
ministry to help your fellow parishioners during their 
difficult time, also contact the Parish Office. 
 
SJOC PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY: The Prayer 
Shawl Ministry combines the love of knitting and 
crocheting with compassion for those in need of 
comfort and healing. The shawl maker prays for 
whomever is to receive the shawl. All of our shawls 
receive a final blessing by the group. Shawl makers 
meet once a month (see the bulletin for dates) or 
can be involved at home.  In the words of Jane 
Bristow, who began this ministry, “(Shawls) wrap, 
enfold, comfort, cover, give solace...shelter. Those 
who have received these shawls have been uplift-
ed and affirmed, as if given wings to fly above their 
troubles.” Contributions for yarn are also greatly 
appreciated. If you would like to request a prayer 
shawl for a member of your family or for a friend, 
please call the Parish Office at 216.289.0770. 
 
YEAR-END GIVING AND FUTURE PLANNING: In 
this season of giving, consider making a year-end 
gift to our parish in gratitude for all the blessings 
you have received in life. As you plan to make the 
most of your charitable donations in 2016, know 
that we gratefully accept gifts of cash and appreci-
ated assets such as stocks or bonds. If you are 70 
½ or older, you may be able to reduce your taxable 
income this year and help us in our ministry with a 
gift made directly from your IRA to our parish. Talk 
to your advisors and IRA administrator for more 
information and to be sure that a gift is made di-
rectly from an IRA to a qualified charity such as our 
parish. Lastly, should this year-end find you creat-
ing or updating your estate plan, please consider 
helping us grow our parish ministry for future gen-
erations by including our parish as a beneficiary of 
your will, trust, retirement plan or life insurance pol-
icy. Questions? Please contact Kay Magri in our 
parish office at 216-289-0770 or via email at  
kmagri@saintjohnofthecross.org You are also wel-
come to contact Lauren Gannon of the Catholic 
Community Foundation at 216-696- 6525 x4200 or 
via email at lgannon@catholiccommunity.org.  

COAT DRIVE: Euclid Life Teen is putting on a 
Coat Drive for the Catholic Worker House in Cleve-
land. There are many homeless who come to CWH 
looking for coats, scarves, gloves and hats to stay 
warm during the Winter season. They are currently 
in desperate need of some gently used Winter items, 
especially coats, to be donated. Please bring what-
ever you are able to offer. There will be a box for the 
coat drive in the back of the Church from now until 
January 15th. Bring any coats you might be able to 
and donate them for this worthy cause.   
 
SAVE THE DATE—April 29, 2017: The date is set 
for our 3rd Annual Spring Extravaganza. This year 
will be honoring our own Fr. Mehok.  So mark 
your calendar now because you don’t want to miss 
this very special event and tribute to Fr. Mehok. If 
you would like to be part of the planning committee 
or help out at the event, please contact Marilyn 
Wagner at 216- 235-4018. 
 
BOOK OF INTENTIONS:  A Book of Intentions 
has been placed near the Holy Family statues. 
Please stop by to write in a prayer intention and to 
also pray for the intentions of our parishioners.  
 
FR. MEHOK’S SCRIPTURE STUDY continues on  
Monday evenings at 7:30pm in Rm. 6 of the Parish 
Community Center, studying Paul’s Last Letters. 
 
ST. JOHN OF THE CROSS PRAYER NETWORK 
HOTLINE 216-289-0770 ext. 33:  Call and leave a 
short message regarding your request. Let us know 
when your request has been answered. We can also 
offer prayers of thanksgiving. All information will be 
kept confidential. 
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SS. ROBERT & WILLIAM SCHOOL:  
Meet Mrs. Andrea Ralph.  Mrs. Ralph teaches the 4 
year old students in the ½ PreK program Here is 
her mission: I have grown to have great pride and 
commitment in the early childhood field. The mis-
sion of my classroom is to teach each child as an 
individual. It is understood at the start that no two 
children are alike…nor do they learn and grow in 
the same way. Children do not grow and develop 
according to a rigid plan. With this in mind, the pre-
kindergarten exists to provide opportunities for the 
growth and development of the whole child in an 
individual, accepting, non-judgmental way. In the 
SRW prekindergarten class, each child is viewed as 
a unique individual. Differentiated instruction is 
used each day in my classroom when teaching 
young children. Differentiation is to modify instruc-
tion that will help each child learn and grow; consid-
ering their different interests, talents, background 
knowledge, learning styles, abilities, and readiness. 
I also find it most important that young children are 
taught to value one another and show appreciation 
for one another.  The children come to feel that they 
are part of a group in which they contribute lovingly 
and are accepted as who they are. We use grace 
and courtesy lessons for children. This helps the 
child feel comfortable with him/herself and with oth-
er people. As part of a Catholic education program, 
it is in the prekindergarten that we prepare for more 
formal instruction which will come in the years 
ahead. During the preschool-prekindergarten years, 
a child is developing good-decision making skills 
and forming good habits. He or she is developing a 
positive self-image in relationship to a loving God. I 
seek to provide an atmosphere to enhance devel-
opment in all areas:  religious, physical, emotional, 
social, and cognitive. I wish to extend a special wel-
come to our unique program. I feel that it is very 
important to let you know that I take special pride in 
meeting your child’s individual needs and relating to 
you and your child on a personal basis. I base my 
teaching on a positive philosophy. I set my guide-
lines to develop the wisdom of acceptance and a 
good self-image. I take pride in setting a good ex-
ample of character to help teach children to respect 
one another’s feelings and to create empathy for 
their peers, as well as, the importance of good rela-
tionships with the total family. You and your family 
are important to me.  I promise to keep your child 
safe, loved, and happy in an enriching learning en-
vironment.  
As always thank you for your support of our school. 

2017 MASS FOR LIFE - Sunday, January 22, 2017 
at 10:30 a.m. Cathedral of St. John the Evangelist. 
Join Bishop Richard Lennon to observe a Day of 
Prayer for the Legal Protection of Unborn Children, 
remembering the anniversary of the Roe vs. Wade 
Supreme Court decision. Individuals, schools and 
parish groups are encouraged to join us and to stay 
after Mass to participate in a Rosary for Life. Be 
sure to spread the word across social media by 
using #Mass4LifeCLE on facebook, twitter, and 
instagram!  
Visit https://mass4lifecle2017.eventbrite.com or call 
216.334.2965 for more information and to register 
your group. 
 
WORLD WIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER World 
Wide Marriage Encounter offers weekends to bring 
a husband and wife closer together. Get away from 
the distractions of everyday life and focus on each 
other and how to improve your marriage. The next 
weekend is Feb. 17-19, 2017, at the Clarion Inn & 
Conference Center, Hudson, Ohio. Information on 
these weekends please call 330-305- 9963.  

NEWS FROM OUR NEIGHBORS 

********************************************************** 
2016 Contribution statements will not be mailed 
out this year unless requested.  Please fill out the 
form below and drop the form off either at the par-
ish office, green drop off box or in the collection 
basket.  All statements requested will be mailed out 
before the end of January. 
Name____________________________________ 

Address__________________________________ 

END OF THE YEAR CONTRIBUTIONS: We real-
ize and greatly appreciate your contributions to the 
parish as your gift to the church. Your generosity 
allows our parish to continue the many ministries 
here at St. John of the Cross. There can be tax 
benefits to your contributions in the year they are 
made. 2016 contributions must be received by the 
parish on or before December 31, 2016 or if mailed, 
the postmark must be on or before December 31, 
2016. This year, December 31st is a Saturday. The 
4:00pm Mass contributions will be posted to 
2016.  The Sunday Masses, on January 1, 2017 
will be posted to 2017. We are obligated, by law, 
to post the contribution when it is received regard-
less of the date on the check.   

**********************************************************



YOUR FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 
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Last Week’s Giving…………………………$8,854.00 

Last Week’s Online Giving..…….………...…$958.00 

Last Week’s Maintenance Giving…………$1,285.00 

Last Week’s Online Maintenance Giving….…$57.50 

Total…………………….………..……..….$11,154.50 

School Support for November………….……$918.00 
Life Teen Support for November……………$483.00 
Capital Improvement for November………...$337.00 

 
God bless you for your generosity.   

Your support is needed and greatly appreciated. 
 

Since Christmas falls on a Sunday this year, we 
will post your regular Sunday(12/25)  envelope 

separately from your Christmas envelope. 

 

 
 

WEEK OF DECEMBER 19th 
 

            MONDAY-DECEMBER 19th 
 7:00pm Adult Ensemble (C) 
 7:30pm Fr. Mehok’s Scripture Study  
 (Rm. 6) 
 
 TUESDAY-DECEMBER 20th 
 7:00pm Legion of Mary (MR2) 
 7:00pm Boy Scout Meeting (Rm. 6) 
 
 WEDNESDAY-DECEMBER 21st 
 7:00pm Adult Ensemble (C) 
 
 THURSDAY-DECEMBER 22nd 
 6:30pm Bingo Team #4 (G) 
  
 FRIDAY-DECEMBER 23rd 
 8:00pm AA Meeting (Rm. 6) 
  
 SATURDAY-DECEMBER 24th 
 Masses:  4:00pm (Children’s) 
       6:30pm and 10:00pm 
  
 SUNDAY-DECEMBER 25th 
 9:00am Mass (C) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

C-Church 
MR2-Meeting Room #2 
SHR-Sacred Heart Room 
P-Parish Office 
PG-Parish Grounds 
G-Gym               
PC-Parish Community Center   
PCB-Parish Community Basement 
Rm. 6 in Parish Community Center 
SRW-Ss. Robert and William 

PARISH SCHEDULE         Pledge Progress 
    

 305 responses 
        

 

Annual Pledge Increase  $32,015. 

 
Our Christmas collection is a very  

significant part of our operating budget and 
a very special way to show our gratitude to 
God. Please note that Christmas Day is on a 
Sunday this year, and although that is our 

Sunday Mass, both collections are  
extremely important. 

May God bless and reward you for your  
generosity to our parish in so many ways, 
and may Christ continually be born in your 

hearts. 
 


